Senior Citizens Commission Regular Meeting June 7, 2022 Minutes

The Senior Citizens Commission held a regular meeting on June 7, 2022 at the Senior Center at 1:00 P.M. Present at the meeting was chairman Paula Friez, vice chairman Ray Soma, Leslie Shea, Cheryl Udin and Helen Winkler. The Director of Senior and Social Services Carrie Concatelli was also in attendance.

1. Call to order

Paula Friez called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.

2. Public Comment

Nothing at this time.

3. Approval of Minutes, March 1, 2022

Corrections: Under section 6a the sentence should read "Paula stated they would discuss the budget more at the next meeting."

Leslie Shea made a motion to accept the minutes with the above corrections. Helen Winkler seconded the motion. The motion was passed unanimously.

4. Municipal Agent Report

Carrie Concatelli shared with the Commission that the Senior Center applied for the Community Challenge Grant which is a grant that focuses on people over 50. The Grant will include construction of a game area, pickle ball court and a raised garden area. The project should be finished by the end of November.

5. Old Business

a. Review of Recent Programs

Paula Friez shared that next week they are going to Elizabeth Park and having a picnic lunch which is provided by the senior center.

b. Role of the Commission

The role of the Commission is to advocate for their peers.

6. New Business

Paula shared with the Commission that Cheryl is retiring after 12 years as the president of the Senior Inc. She will be missed and is thanked so much for her hard work and dedication.

a. Plans for Fall 2022

I. Senior Center Month-September

Paula is going to meet with Carrie to discuss what events will be planned.

II. Veterans Day Luncheon-November

Carrie stated she is going start looking for a speaker.

III. Holiday Decorations-November/December

The Commission will set up a date and time.

7. Adjournment

Ray Soma made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:51; Leslie Shea second the motion. The motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Corrine O'Brien Board Clerk

PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THESE MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.